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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS




        
JUNE 22, 2017







PUBLIC HEARINGS

Application D-276-A Union Grove Distillery would like to get at 23’ front setback variance from State Route 28 and 47’ front setback variance from County Highway 38 to build a patio for seating on the front of the structure at 43311 State Highway 28 in Arkville. Tax map # 307.1-1-19.
Application D-277-A Carley Franklin Hughes and Jason Hughes would like to get a 6’ side setback variance to build a deck off the rear of the structure at 124 Bragg Hollow Road in Halcottsville.  Tax map # 242.2-1-1.

AGENDA

1. Approve/amend the minutes of the May 2017 meeting.
2. Application D-276-A Union Grove Distillery.
3. Application D-277-A Carley Franklin Hughes and Jason Hughes.
4. Anything else to come before the meeting.

.














The Town of Middletown Zoning Board of Appeals held their regular monthly meeting on 
Thursday, June 22, 2017 at 7 p.m. in the Town Hall, Route 28, Margaretville.

Board Members:   

Chairman……………………………….……………………….……Jason Wadler
Board Members……………………………………………………..Kurt Holcherr, Gordon Stevens, Warren Slavin and Hiram Davis
Others Present:  Richard and Patricia Tucker, Lorraine Dunham Truran, Susanna Finch, Brian Mulder, Todd Pascarella, Carley & Jason Hughes Catherine Norton, Lawrence Norton, Chris Plante and Beth Bush
Chairman Wadler called the public hearings to order at 7:00 pm.

Application D-276-A Union Grove Distillery would like to get at 23’ front setback variance from State Route 28 and 47’ front setback variance from County Highway 38 to build a patio for seating on the front of the structure at 43311 State Highway 28 in Arkville.  As discussed at the previous meeting, the applications received a letter from New York State DOT stating that the patio is out of their right-of-way, Delaware County DPW reviewed the site location and it is not interfering with site distance, the Town of Middletown Planning Board issued an amendment to add the patio and outdoor seating, the applicants have received a grant to add the seating to their business.  There is also a letter from Paul Gossen, PE stating that the wall as designed can withstand a 35 mph impact.  Susanna Finch asked is the patio is level with the parking area?  Applicant Todd Pascarella said that it is level with the door and the handicapped ramp is level with the parking lot.  Kent Manuel added that without cars parking in the front of the building, it will decrease the number of cars backing out in the intersection.  Cathy Norton said that she likes the idea because it makes the area look alive and busy.
Application D-277-A Carley Franklin Hughes and Jason Hughes would like to get a 6’ side setback variance to build a 12’ x 8’ deck off the rear of the structure at 124 Bragg Hollow Road in Halcottsville.  The applicants want to add the deck so they can have a view of the lake from the apartment.  Lorraine Dunham Truran – Feels the application should be denied she submitted a letter to the board.  Ms. Truran read a letter from Fred & Alix Travis they are also opposed to variance since it is clear that the apartment will be an AirBNB, parties may become a problem on the deck.  Richard Tucker – he lives next door, support Fred and Alix Travis’ letter.

Chairman Wadler closed the public hearings and called the regular meeting to order at 7:23 pm
Gordon Stevens made a motion to approve the minutes of May 2017 meeting as presented.  Kurt Holcherr seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Action on application D-276-A Union Grove Distillery.  After some discussion on this application, a worksheet was completed for this application.  Warren Slavin made a motion to approve this application with the conditions that there be NO PARKING signs added to the front of the patio, the wall be upgraded to a 12” wall with 2 rows of rebar, and bollards be added to the handicapped ramp.  Hiram Davis seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Action on application D-277-A Carley and Jason Hughes.  After some discussion, a worksheet was completed for this application.  Chris Plante asked the applicants if it was possible to move the deck and stairs so they meet the 10’ requirement?  The applicants said yes it would.  The applicants withdrew their application.

Gordon Stevens made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 p.m. Kurt Holcherr seconded motion.  Motion carried.
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